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Learning and Development Group meeting

Thursday 22nd March 2012
This meeting was held on 22 March 2012 at the Community Legal Centres NSW offices and consisted of representatives from NLAF, WLS, CLCNSW, LJF, LIAC, and Law Access NSW. 
LIAC reported that they are about to run their training program at Newcastle and Blacktown local courts training registrars, court staff and other relevant local legal providers on how to use their resources.

LAW ACCESS The two newest topics from LawAssist are on reading and writing legal documents and mediation and can be found on their website. New interactive guides include Dealing with a fine, Going to court when you have a fine and Fencing/boundary. A new topic on employment law is currently being developed for the LawAssist website. LawPrompt, which was developed as an inhouse resource, is shortly going to be available to Legal Aid and CLC lawyers.
Legal Aid NSW The Legal Aid training calendar is available on the Learning Management System (LMS) and is available to all staff from the organisations represented in the L&G Group are welcome to use it. There is a big focus on mental health and wellbeing with a number of new initiatives aimed at assisting all Legal Aid staff to stay healthy.
CLCNSW reported that attendance at the quarterlies continues to grow with over 200 registrations for the February 2012 event. CLCNSW is further developing a mentoring program, and a leadership program.

The state conference takes place from 8 to 10 May at Rydges World Square in the CBD. (Note that 8 May is a day for RRR delegates). Delegates from all of our agencies are welcome to register and attend. 
LJF reported that the first capacity building seminar of the year will be on user testing. This will take place on 22 May and be open generally to the sector, with preference given to CLC staff. 
CLEW This network has asked for training on social media applications and they were to a resource on this topic that RLC has developed. The conference and future quarterlies will include content on social media. IT was suggested that CLEW make this a standing item on their agenda and inviting CLC staff who are using an application to give a short presentation for the information of the group. 
WLS reported that they are updating four chapters of the Law Handbook.
The Collaborative Agency Induction Project
A survey was conducted to gage the sector wide interest in this program. All agencies involved are interested in having inductees visit their organisations. It was agreed to pilot the program with 8-10 participants and evaluate it before proceeding. 

The next NLAF Learning and Development group meeting will be held on Thursday 9 August, 2-4pm at LawAccess in Parramatta proceeded by a tour of LawAccess.
 

